
NCGC April, 2019 General Meeting  

April 4, 2019 

 
**President: Cheryl Fawvor 

Cheryl called the meeting to order and turned the mic over to Flora Tiedt, VP of 

Programs.  Flora introduced Baxter Williams, who spoke on “Things I Wish I had 

Known about Roses.” 

 

After the presentation, Cheryl called the business meeting to order.  She 

announced that the March minutes are on the website, and she informed the 

club that Doris Netto has fallen and broken her knee.  Our thoughts are with 

Doris. 

 

**Treasurer: Vikki Rogers  

Vikki gave the treasurer’s report: 

Beginning balance          $6,219.67 

Income                                   763.00 (Plant Shoppe, Raffle, Gloves, EOY Luncheon,  

      and Membership Dues) 

Expenses                                 125.00 (Speaker Fee, MUD room set-up) 

Current balance              $6,857.67 

**Programs: Flora Tiedt 

A pink flyer on the back table has all of the information about the April Field Trip.  

She suggested bringing address labels to distinguish our plants from the others 

on the bus.  Twenty-four members have signed up, but there is still room for 

guests. 

 

The Field Trip for May will be to The Leach Teaching Garden at A & M.  There is 

room for guests on the bus.  Sign-ups for the May trip will continue at the EOY 

luncheon. 

 

**Fundraising: Lori Fay 

Today is the Plant Sale.  Lori explained that payment for plants will be a donation 

to the club.  Three ladies in club aprons will collect the money, but they will not 

provide change. 

 

Carole Royer has garden gloves for sale today also. 

 

  



**Hospitality: Mary Weatherl 

Today’s hostesses were asked to stand. 

 

**Membership: Laurel Gonzalez 

Fifty-eight are here today, including six guests.  Two guests joined today, so we 

have 96 members. 

 

**Sunshine and Lunch: Maddy Gardner  

Anyone interested in lunch after the Plant Sale can meet at Ray’s Mexican. 

 

** Federation:  Karen Holmes 

The next meeting will be April 12.  Following the meeting, there will be an 

officer’s workshop.  If anyone plans to attend, they can ride with Karen. 

 

** Door Prizes: Carole Royer 

Garden Picture (donated) – Janet White 

Easter Plant – Tracey Kolb 

**New Business: Cheryl Fawvor 

Magazines on the table are available to anyone.   

The club still needs volunteers – especially anyone who is “tech savvy.”  See 

Cheryl if you are interested. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 for the Plant Sale. 

 

 


